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NOTICE  
 
 
As part of the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 (ARPA), the City of Oklahoma City received an allocation 
of $8,750,000 million from the Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds to provide bridge 
rehabilitation at NW 10th Street over North Grand Boulevard.  
 
Project BC-0230, bridge rehabilitation, NW 10th Street over North Grand Boulevard. The scope of 
work includes replacement of the eastbound and westbound bridge on NW 10th Street by widening 
the bridge sections, adding a dedicated deceleration lane to the I-44 eastbound entrance ramp and 
a dedicated acceleration lane from I-44 off-ramp to assist traffic merging onto NW 10th Street, 
new guardrails and sidewalk, and replacing the existing concrete drainage channel. 
 
The City of Oklahoma City requires any contractor engaging in work on public property, for which a 
prequalification class of such work has been established, must be prequalified by the Prequalification 
Review Board for that class of work to perform such work.  Information regarding prequalification can be 
found at www.okc.gov/departments/public-works/contractor-resources/prequalification.  
 
Additionally, to bid on this Project, the Bidder must be prequalified by the City of Oklahoma City’s 
Prequalification Review Board prior to the bid date as: BRIDGE CONTRACTOR “A”.  Notwithstanding 
the bidding requirement above, the contractor or subcontractor performing any work for which a 
prequalification class has been created, the contractor must be prequalified in that class to perform that 
work. 
 
Any contractor that would like to bid on this project and are not currently prequalified with the City of 
Oklahoma City, should contact the Prequalification Manager at 405-297-2058 or email prequal@okc.gov 
to discuss the prequalification process. Contractors are encouraged to apply early for prequalification to 
enable processing and enable the potential contractor to bid on this project.   
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